St John Fisher Catholic Voluntary Academy
Our school spelling curriculum and methods have changed to meet the demands of the spelling component of the National Curriculum in England.

We use the ‘RWI Spelling’ which compliments and continues on from the RWI phonic scheme from Year 2. The aims are to ensure that children systematically learn to:

· ‘spell new words correctly and have plenty of practice in spelling them….including exception words and homophones.’

· ‘spell words as accurately as possible using their phonic knowledge and other knowledge of spelling, such as morphology (the study of the form of words) and etymology (the study of the origins and development of words)’
· ‘are supported in understanding and applying the concepts of word structure.’

· ‘spell words that have not yet been taught by using what they have learnt about how spelling works in English.’

English has a complex alphabetic code, with 44 speech sounds but varied ways of writing each sound eg the ‘ay’ sound can be written as play, rain, make, eight, straight, reign, break. This takes a long time to learn and apply accurately and confidently. Our previous traditional way of learning with spelling lists, may have resulted in children being correct on the day, but it rarely resulted in children understanding and applying correct spellings consistently in their many pieces of cross-curriculum writing.
How does the programme work?

The programme starts in Year 2, once children have completed their phonic work. Each class works as an independent class group to cover the expectations of their year.
Besides whole class teaching, the programme involves partner, group and independent activities, dictionary and Thesaurus challenges. Each child will have a ‘Practise Book’ to work in during lessons. 
Children will also be given a ‘Spelling Log Book’ for recording five words from their weekly work that they have found challenging or hard to remember. This will be taken home to practise with parents weekly. 
Each time a child independently spells a word correctly we would like parents to initial the word, revisiting the words frequently. 
These log books must be looked after carefully and kept for future reference and revision plus the log book given in Year 3 continues with Year 4 work and that given in Year 5 continues with Year 6 work.
There are also ‘Red’ and ‘Orange’ words (common exception, high frequency and word lists from the National Curriculum) to practise and keep revisiting.
The children will be given regular spelling challenges, practise tests and dictations, with spellings tested in their context within sentences during class lessons.
Through this explicit and systematic teaching of spellings that are continuously practised and reinforced, spelling knowledge will more effectively commit to children’s long term memory. We have found that the children enjoy and benefit from this demanding spelling programme, helping them to improve accuracy in their writing and reading of new vocabulary.
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